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HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION 
November 10, 2021, at 6:00 pm  

CITY HALL TRAINING ROOM 
  

AGENDA 
 

CALL HPC MEETING TO ORDER 
 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA/MINUTES  
Minutes of the October 13, 2021, meeting 
 
HPC MEMBER VOLUNTEER HOUR REPORT 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS – Non-Agenda Items 
 
DISCUSSION ITEMS 

1. Pavilion panels -inside and in the shelter 
2. Glen Interpretive sign  
3. Wisconsin Historical Society annual conference (virtual) October 20-22 Discussion Update  
4. Power Plant Tour 
5. Historical Items 

 
ACTION ITEMS  

6. Apparel and promotions 
 
CALENDAR 
Next Historic Preservation Commission meeting December 8, 2021.  

ADJOURNMENT 

 

Council members may be in attendance for informational purposes only.  
No official Council action will be taken. 

 
 

NOTE: Any person who has a qualifying disability as defined by the Americans with Disabilities Act that 
requires the meeting or materials to be in an accessible location or format may contact City Clerk Amy 
White at (715)-426-3408 or in person at 222 Lewis Street for accommodations. Requests for 
accommodations should be made at least three (3) business days in advance of the meeting. Every effort 
will be made to arrange accommodations. 
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MINUTES 
HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION 

October 13, 2021 at 6:00 pm  
GLEN PARK PAVILION  

 
HPC Members Present:  Jayne Hoffman, Heidi Heinze, Mark Anderson, Pam Friede, Julie Huebel, Denton 

Anderson 
HPC Members Absent:  Ben Plunkett 
Staff Present: Amy Peterson, Emily Shively, Kendra Ellner, Mike Stifter 
Others Present: N/A 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
Meeting convened at 6:05 p.m.  
 
HPC MEMBER VOLUNTEER HOUR REPORT 

• Heinze – 6 hours 

• Hoffman – 3 hours 

• Mark Anderson – 2 hours 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF September 8, 2021  
Huebel requested revisions to the minutes from September 8, 2021, meeting. Huebel noted that in 
multiple sections, a name needed to be switched from Huebel to Hoffman. It was determined that most 
of the discussion and motions were taken by Hoffman not Huebel. The names needed adjustments in 
Section numbered 2, 3 and 5.  
 
M/Hoffman, S/Denton– motion carried 6-0. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS – Non-Agenda Items 
Amy Peterson spoke about how she was able to make a brief appearance at the HPC meeting because 
the Housing Authority Meeting was cancelled. She wanted to thank the commissioners for their 
flexibility during the staffing changes and introduced Emily Shively and Kendra Ellner to the group as the 
new staff HPC liaisons. The commissioners thanked and welcomed Shively and Ellner for their time and 
requested for a printed agendas at the next meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 

 
DISCUSSION ITEMS 
 

1. Pavilion panels – inside 
Heinze displayed potential photos that were highly favored by the group in the last meeting, to be 
included in the inside pavilion panels. Heinze showed the group a 6’ X 2’ material 3mm flat PVC sample, 
mentioning that the photos could be put on the material in any size.  
 
Stifter believed the material would be easy to work with, sturdy enough to hang on the walls and 
inexpensive if they ever needed to be replaced. Heinze estimated that it would be less than $100 a 
panel, but prices will vary on the size. There seemed to be a consensus that the PVC material would be a 
good material choice.   
 
Heinze asked the group what size they thought was best and where best to display the photos. The two 
places that the grouped seemed to agree on was the North wall to the right of the kitchen and above 
the kitchen opening, which would sometimes be hidden behind the projector if it was down. The group 
seemed to like the 6’ X 2’ size but thought at a lower eye level (on the North wall) the size should be 
smaller. 
 
There seemed to be a consensus to put the panoramic image and donut girls in the Glen Pavilion. Mark 
Anderson volunteers to make digital mock images for the next meeting to show the sizes for the group 
to see on the wall. 
 
Stifter asks if there will be a separate name plate and caption rather than print on the photo. There 
seemed to be a consensus for a separate name plate and caption. 
 
Shelter 
Heinze invited the group to the other side of the pavilion near the bathrooms. She showed the group 
the two sets photos that could be displayed together on both ends of the wall. She asks the group how 
big the pictures should be and how they could be attached to the wall. 

• Stifter suggested command strips or mounting heavy-duty magnetic strips. Later he 
suggested to have a protective casing over the photos to curb vandalism.  

• Hoffman and Friede suggested a bigger size of the pictures. 
There seemed to be a consensus that having them a little larger in size and looking into the costs of 
protective case/covering for the photos. The group seemed to agree on grouping the tree pictures on 
one end and the Powell brothers on the other. Commenting For next time Huebel asked Heinze to 
confirm if they are fade proof because of the bright lighting.  
 
Heinze briefly reviewed to the group the favored idea for additional pictures as a future engagement 
project with the community; where the HPC could collect resident family photos and make a collage on 
another wall on the shelter. The group agreed to continue that as open discussion item for the next 
meeting. 
 

2. The Glen interpretive sign 
Heinze recapped about the groups decision to replace the Cascade Mills with the Glen sign. The group 
continued the discussion as Heinze stated that most likely the implementation of it can happen next 
year as there’s money dedicated in Capital Improvement Projects (CIP) for the idea. The group agrees on 



 

 

 

 
 

adding one more picture to the sign. However they may have to ask and pay Pierce County Historical 
Society to utilize the image(s). 
 
Mark Anderson suggested a parallel sign orientation to match the river and continuity with all the signs. 
He offered to bring concepts of proposed sign orientation to the next meeting. 
 
Huebel asked if there is a standardized color pallet the City requires. Stifter clarified that there are 
standard City colors in the Wayfinding project but otherwise there’s not a particular standard. Hoffman 
chimed in that some deviations from the colors would be okay but would like to keep it similar.  
 
There seemed to be a consensus to keep discussing the sign design in the next meetings and working 
towards deciding on picture(s), orientation, placement, and caption. 
 

3. Wisconsin Historical Society annual conference (virtual) October 20th -22nd 
Heinze encourages members to register for the conference as it is only a $50 fee and can be re-watched 
later if members could not attend the live sessions. Everyone requested to be signed up with help of 
Shively. 
 

4. Apparel and promotions 
Heinze explained that there is money allocated in the HPC budget for apparel, and before end of year 
the committee should decide on a design and order one or two T-shirts with the HPC logo. 
 
The options Heinze showed the group were: 

• A grey cotton shirt with the blue logo or a blue cotton shirt with a white logo. These shirts 
cost $10 a piece. 

• A navy polo with white embroidery. It would cost approximately $65 total, a shirt. 
 
There seemed to be a consensus to purchase the navy polo shirt. Therefore everyone would email 
Heinze on their preferred size. 
 
Friede requested samples of long sleeve shirts as the weather gets colder. Then Mark Anderson 
suggested having a front and back design. Heinze agreed to get quotes for the next meeting for these 
additional options. 
 
Heinze then introduced the topic of purchasing promotional items for giveaways and events. She 
showed the group a 36” X 12” or 19” X 30” panoramic blueprint photo of the Swinging Bridge. However 
costs may be too expensive because of size and material. She confirmed she will get firm prices for the 
next meeting. She also showed the group a variety of mugs, magnets, postcards, etc.. that could be 
purchased. She suggested a website called Webforimprint or Collage.com that print photos on different 
items. 
 
Friede questioned what kind of events they would need all these items for, and Heinze said that they 
could utilize them for the City parade or their open house events.  
 
Mark Anderson suggested that people should contribute a donation to get an item. 
 



 

 

 

 
 

The group agreed that they would like to discuss this item again next meeting in hopes to decide on 
some items and photos. Heinze will get firm pricing for the next meeting. 
 
ACTION ITEMS 

5. Changes to the pavilion caption plates 
 
The group made a decision on the caption plaques. However a few additional edits needed to be 
made: 

• Hoffman stated that the Summer days text should say “photo collections” and have it in 
italics.  

• For the Cascade Mills plaque, Heinze needed to edit the “It was constructed……” sentence. 
Otherwise the group was in consensus of approving the plaques. 

 
M/Friede, S/ Mark Anderson -- motion passes 6-0. 
 

CALENDAR 
Next Historic Preservation Commission meeting November 10, 2021.  

ADJOURNMENT 

Heinze called for adjournment at approximately 7:10 P.M.  
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